DRAFT
Design Review Board Meeting Minutes
February 14, 2012 9:00am
 
Attendees by Conference Call:
                John Merz, DRB
                Ellis Bynum, DRB
                Bill Threlfall, DRB
                Virginia Mott, DRB
                Peter Lundeen, Smart Living Designs, representing homeowner Bill Simms
 
1.       Confirmation of quorum
2.       Overview of project
Bill Simms, owner of Lot 15, is planning on building a secondary structure within the building envelop to get out and start enjoying the property as soon as possible, while starting to plan for the primary structure which is also inside the building envelope.  It is intended for year round access and to blend in with the natural landscape as much as possible.
3.        Q&A
4.       Issues and concerns
The DRB requested a written landscaping plan, asked that the exterior garage light be downward facing only and that the applicant submit physical samples of the 2 types of stained wood siding.  The applicant brought up a question of where the common element road stops and the limited common element driveway begins.
5.       Actions
Peter L. to provide a written landscaping plan.
Peter L. to change exterior light fixture.
Peter L. to submit physical samples of the stained 2 types of exterior siding for DRB review prior to commencing construction.
Peter L. to provide full construction documents prior to construction.
Virginia M. to investigate driveway common element issue.
6.       Motion
Virginia Mott motioned to approve the application as submitted upon receipt of a landscaping plan and the external lighting change.  The motion was seconded by John Merz, and unanimously approved.
7.       Meeting adjourned at 9:40am.
 
